
January 2017 
This month’s topic is Winter and the colour we are learning about is Silver. 

During January, the children will be also be given the opportunity to join in and  celebrate 
lots of different events. They include:                                                                              
W/B 9th January – This week we are exploring the colour silver. The children will also be 
making bird feed and bird watching in the garden for Big Bird Watch 4th January – 12th 
February 2017.                                                                                                                 
W/B 16th January – This week the children are going to explore a sensory winter tray. The 
children will also be having teddy bears picnic’s to mark the birth of A.A Milne’s 18th    
January 1882.                                                                                                                                                                  
W/B 23rd January – This week the children are going to create their own snowflakes. The 
children will also be celebrating Chinese New Year 28th January.                                           
W/B 30th January – This week the children are going to learn about winter animals. The 
children will also be bringing in their favourite stories for National Story Telling Week 
28th Jan – 4th Feb. 

Local events and home activities 

 Wrap up warm and go on a winter walk in 
your local area. Talk about what you see 
and what happens to the environment in 
winter.  

 Get busy in the kitchen and make some 
Chinese food at home to celebrate     
Chinese New Year on 19th February.   

Wow moments 

We have a Wow Moments Board in both play 
rooms. If your child does something new or 
something they really enjoy please speak to 
their Key Person for a wow board sheet and 

we will put it on the board. 

Working Together  

If your child attends another childcare     
setting or child minder, could you please     
inform your child’s key person. We aim to 
work with everyone involved in your child’s   

development.  

Family Photo  

The Family Portrait People will be coming in 
to the nursery on Saturday 11th February 
to take professional family photo’s. Please 

see the sheet attached for more            
information. If you would like to book to 
get a portrait done please return the slip 

to the nursery office asap.  

We would like to thank everyone who 
brought in a Christmas card and gift for 

staff in December, it was really                
appreciated. We would like to welcome   

everyone back to nursery and wish you a 

Happy New Year! 

Website 

We have updated our nursery policies. You can 
view them on the website at 
www.sedgwicknurseries.co.uk  


